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Dear Member,

South Chichester County Local Committee - Tuesday, 5 February 2019

Please find enclosed the following document(s) for consideration at the meeting of 
the South Chichester County Local Committee on Tuesday, 5 February 2019 
which was unavailable when the agenda was published.

Agenda No Item

8. Parking Charges for evening and weekend Public Parking at 
County Hall, West Street, The Record Office, Orchard Street 
Chichester - Consultation response consideration  (Pages 3 - 20)

This paper was delayed due to the timings of the consultation period and 
officers ensuring that the report included responses to the comments 
raised during the consultation period.

Yours sincerely

Tony Kershaw
Director of Law and Assurance

To all members of the South Chichester County Local Committee

Public Document Pack
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South Chichester County Local Committee Ref No:
SC12(18/19)

5 February 2019 Key Decision: 
No 

Parking Charges for evening and weekend Public 
Parking at County Hall, West Street, The Record 
Office, Orchard Street Chichester

Part I 

Report by Executive Director of Economy, 
Infrastructure and Environment and Director of
Highways & Transport

Electoral 
Division: 
Chichester 
West

Summary 

This report is in support of the proposal to use County Hall and The Record Office as 
a pay and display car parking for staff during the day and the public for evenings 
and weekends. 

A public consultation took place in January 2019 with residents and stakeholders on 
proposals to change the pay and display parking proposal detailed in this report. 

Overall, 15 representations were received during the consultation period. 
Norepresentations were in support of the proposals, 2 were in support of part of the 
proposal but only if changes were made and 15 objected to the parking charges. 

Members of the County Local Committee are therefore asked to implement the 
proposals as advertised

 
Recommendations 

That the South Chichester County Local Committee authorise the Director of Law & 
Assurance to bring the Traffic Regulation Order into operation as advertised.

1. Background and Context 

1.1 West Sussex County Council have operated pay for parking at County Hall 
and The Record Office, on Saturdays for many years using a combination of 
contractors or staff to issue parking permits.

1.2 Staff who qualify for access to the County Hall and The Record Office car 
parks currently pay a £10.00 monthly parking fee to park during the working 
week. 

1.3 In order to assist with the changes in policy for staff parking and to increase 
revenue it is proposed to change the way parking is managed during the day 
and to include evenings and both Saturday and Sunday 

1.4 The pay and display bays would not be available to the public during office 
working hours (Monday to Friday 7am–6pm).
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2. Proposal

2.1 It is proposed that parking charges are introduced for public use of the 
County Hall and The Record Office car parks.  

2.2 The parking charges being proposed will be payable daily including public and 
bank holidays. It is proposed to create a short stay 30 minutes waiting zone 
at the front of the County Hall building as identified in Parking Plan 2, this 
will be in addition to the disabled parking spaces. Parking will be enforced 
between 8am–8pm if users park outside of their allocated areas. Parking will 
be enforced between 8am-8pm within the 30 minutes waiting area. 

2.3 Parking enforcement will be suspended when there are County Council 
Member or other County Council Events taking place. 

2.4 To ensure that parking spaces are available for staff on the following 
morning, the car park’s barriers will close at 11:00 pm. Pay and display 
customers would be expected to vacate by midnight and any vehicles 
remaining beyond 7.00am the next day would be subject to enforcement 
action. 

2.5 It is proposed that Chichester District Councils (CDC) parking team will 
undertake the enforcement action as an extension of the existing 
arrangements in the Parking Management Agreement for on-street parking.

2.6 The County Council will designate staff who fulfil a selection criteria as 
“Priority Users” and these staff will be provided with priority permits and will 
be exempt from parking charges. Staff who are not designated “priority 
users” will be able to park in non-priority parking bays during office hours at 
a charge of £1.00 per day.  

2.7 It is proposed to use a charging structure that is similar to that used in the 
Main Car Parks in the town centre. 

2.8 The proposed times and parking charges for the public in the main County 
Hall and Record Office Car Parks are:

 Monday to Saturday 6pm-8pm  
o Up to 30 minutes 60p
o Up to 1 hour £1.30
o More than 1 hour £2.60
 

 Saturday 8am–6pm  
o Up to 30 minutes 60p 
o Up to 1 hour £1.30 
o Up to 2 hours £2.60
o Up to 3 hours £4.30
o Up to 4 hours £7.40
o Up to 5 hours £8.00
o Up to 6 hours £9.40
o Up to 8 hours £11.20
o More than 8 hours £13.40
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 Sunday and Bank Holidays – 10am-5pm
o Up to 3 hours £1.00
o Up to 4 hours £2.00
o More than 4 hours £3.00

Library Parking 20 mins free then pay and display charges will apply. 

3. Resources 

3.1 There are approximately 460 spaces available for use as potential pay and 
display parking.  Income net of costs is likely to exceed £150,000 per 
annum, which would be reviewed after the first six months of 
implementation. 

3.2 There will be additional staffing requirements by CDC to patrol the car parks 
as this will form part of the service already provided for on-street parking. 
Ongoing costs will also be required for collection of cash from the pay and 
display machines. Any additional cost will be absorbed within the income 
generated from parking charges and Penalty Charge Notices (PCNs). 

3.3 Payment methods will be by pay and display (cash or card) or PaybyPhone 
(Mipermit) where appropriate, although this will incur service charges which 
will be in addition to the cost of parking.
 

3.4 The parking fee less the service charge and any additional charges will be 
paid directly to the County Council. 

3.5 An initial investment will be required for the purchase of pay and display 
machines and the necessary order boards and wayfinding signs. In addition 
some resurfacing and relining within the car park is required to conform with 
current car parking bay standards.   Estimated costs of £300,000 are 
expected to be funded via the capital programme.

3.6 There is CCTV security on both the County Hall Campus and The Record 
Office  Car Parks with adequate lighting in all car parks. 

3.7 Charges quoted are those payable by the user and inclusive of VAT; the net 
income to the County Council is exclusive of VAT.

4. Consultation 

4.1 To date the County Council and Unison have been consulted on the proposal. 
As part of the implementation of the TRO, further consultation will be carried 
out with Members and internal teams within the County Council.

4.2 A consultation with the public took place between 10/1/19 to 31/1/19 
advertised in the Chichester Observer, on the County Council website and by 
site notices, a summary of the feedback and responses to this from this can 
be found in appendix B. 
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5. Risk Management Implications

5.1 If the proposal to implement charges is not agreed this will create pressure 
on budgets to achieve their income targets for 2018/19 and beyond.
 

5.2 There is the potential to displace parking into neighbouring streets.

5.3 Without a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO), the County Council would be 
unable to control the use of the car parks at The Record Office and County 
Hall.

6. Other Options Considered

6.1 It was not considered appropriate to continue with the existing arrangements 
as this would fail to maximise income from the car park, and thus represents 
poor value for money. 

6.2 Manage parking in-house with County Councuil staffing was considered. This 
is not viable due to the inability to charge, enforce and fully control the car 
park within the current resource available. 

7. Equality Duty

7.1 The protected characteristics as defined in the Equality Act were duly 
considered in the course of the development of this proposal.

8. Social Value 

8.1 The car park will provide a much needed evening and weekend parking 
facility in close proximity to the Town Centre, aiming to alleviate parking 
congestion in residential streets outside of the Residents’ Parking Scheme 
(RPS).

9. Crime and Disorder Act Implications 

9.1 The County Council does not consider there to be any foreseeable Crime and 
Disorder Act implications associated with this proposal.

10. Human Rights Implications

10.1 It is unlawful for a public authority to act in a way that is incompatible with a 
convention right. The policy objective to avoid danger to all road users and 
reduce congestion should then be set against these rights. Taking these 
points into consideration it is believed that the introduction of parking 
charges by way of a TRO is still justified.

Lee Harris Matt Davey
Executive Director Economy 
Infrastructure and Environment

Director of
Highways & Transport

Contact: Mike O'Horan, Corporate Accommodation Lead – 0330 2222 781
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Appendices 

Appendix A – Site Plans
Appendix B - Consultation Response Summary

Background Papers
None

Page 7

Agenda Item 8



This page is intentionally left blank



KEY

Pay & Display Zones

P
age 9

A
genda Item

 8
A

ppendix A



T
his page is intentionally left blank



CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

Objection/Comments Comments from Director of 
Highways & Transport

Resident of Orchard Street

Strongly disagree with extending the 
charging for parking to 8 pm as it 
deters people coming into Chichester 
to use local shops and businesses. 
They will use out of town facilities. 
Also supports the local chichester bell 
ringers that they can park their cars 
free if charge in West Street evenings 
and Sunday and when ringing for 
weddings. They are offering a vital 
service to the community and unique 
to have a separate bell tower. It would 
be a great shame for them to have to 
pay Monday Wednesday bell practice 
nights and Saturday and Sundays for 
services to the cathedral. At times 
they have to use Orchard Street car 
park.

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers and we 
understand that you disagree with the 
charging.
Firstly, thank you for your feedback 
to this consultation.  It is always 
helpful to have suggestions and 
comments from our local 
communities when we are considering 
parking charge implementation.  
Parking Charges for the County 
Council Car Parks at Chichester have 
been considered to be in line with 
those in local car parks managed by 
the District Council, these charges are 
set following consultation with the 
Parking Forum for Chichester District 
(consisting of representatives of 
business, community and access 
groups).  Part of this consideration 
involves looking at the local facilities 
on offer, the demand and turnover of 
spaces in the car park and the cost of 
maintaining the parking facilities.  
There are no other car parks within 
Chichester city which offer free of 
charge parking on Sundays.  
Extending the car park charging is 
aimed at providing some consistency 
between WSCC and the District 
Council.
The council must cover the costs of 
provision of parking which includes 
expenditure to bring the car parks up 
to current standards, rates, insurance, 
maintenance, lighting, and staff 
cover.  Charges are set to assist with 
covering these costs and to help 
turnover in car parks. It should also be 
noted that there is some parking free 
of charge after 5.30pm (until 9am) 
and on Sundays on the roads. 
Whilst we appreciate that you are 
dissatisfied with the proposed 
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

charges, and the proposal to increase 
parking fees is never popular, the 
County Council must, however, make 
decisions which meet the objectives 
as set out above.  We can confirm that 
we will be monitoring these charges 
closely to understand whether there 
are any adverse effects on local 
communities.
Thank you again for your feedback.

Resident of North Walls

Extremely worried about the charges 
for Sunday parking at County Hall. 
Chichester city centre is dying and 
they believe this will put many more 
people off from shopping on Sundays. 
2. Charges from 6pm - 8pm and 
Sundays will make it even harder for 
those with residents parking permits 
to park in the resident’s zones. 
3. Residents friends and family will 
have to pay to park on Saturday 
evenings and Sundays. Will there be 
any help for them? Perhaps a visitors 
permit?

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers and we 
understand that you disagree with the 
charging.
Firstly, thank you for your feedback 
to this consultation.  It is always 
helpful to have suggestions and 
comments from our local 
communities when we are considering 
parking charge implementation.  
Parking Charges for the County 
Council Car Parks at Chichester have 
been considered to be in line with 
those in local car parks managed by 
the District Council, these charges are 
set following consultation with the 
Parking Forum for Chichester District 
(consisting of representatives of 
business, community and access 
groups).  Part of this consideration 
involves looking at the local facilities 
on offer, the demand and turnover of 
spaces in the car park and the cost of 
maintaining the parking facilities.  
There are no other car parks within 
Chichester city which offer free of 
charge parking on Sundays.  
Extending the car park charging is 
aimed at providing some consistency 
between WSCC and the District 
Council.
The council must cover the costs of 
provision of parking which includes 
expenditure to bring the car parks up 
to current standards, rates, insurance, 
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

maintenance, lighting, and staff 
cover.  Charges are set to assist with 
covering these costs and to help 
turnover in car parks. It should also be 
noted that there is some parking free 
of charge after 5.30pm (until 9am) 
and on Sundays on the roads. 
Whilst we appreciate that you are 
dissatisfied with the proposed 
charges, and the proposal to increase 
parking fees is never popular, the 
County Council must, however, make 
decisions which meet the objectives 
as set out above.  We can confirm that 
we will be monitoring these charges 
closely to understand whether there 
are any adverse effects on local 
communities.
Thank you again for your feedback.

Resident of Beech Avenue

Wish to object to Sections (i) and (iii) 
of the Chichester: County Hall, Library 
and The Record Office Car Parks Off-
Street Parking Places Order 2019. 

Section (i) 
The charges listed for Saturday 
parking at County Hall are significantly 
higher than the current charges. This 
may deter some people from visiting 
Chichester to the detriment of the 
retailers operating in the city. Other 
visitors will undoubtedly decide to 
park in some of the residential areas 
of the city where there are no 
Saturday parking restrictions and this 
will impact the residents. 
Although County Hall and the Records 
Office car parks are not currently 
available to the public on Sundays and 
making them available could be 
perceived to be an improvement it is 
likely that the imposition of charges 
will have similar impacts as the 
proposed Saturday charges. 
While they understand the desire for 
the council to increase revenue 
through implementation of additional 
parking charges they would like to 
suggest that the proposed Saturday 
charges should be reduced to a level 
similar to or slightly higher than those 

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers and we 
understand that you disagree with the 
increase in charging.
Firstly, thank you for your feedback 
to this consultation.  It is always 
helpful to have suggestions and 
comments from our local 
communities when we are considering 
parking charge implementation.  
Parking Charges for the County 
Council Car Parks at Chichester have 
been considered to be in line with 
those in local car parks managed by 
the District Council, these charges are 
set following consultation with the 
Parking Forum for Chichester District 
(consisting of representatives of 
business, community and access 
groups).  Part of this consideration 
involves looking at the local facilities 
on offer, the demand and turnover of 
spaces in the car park and the cost of 
maintaining the parking facilities.  
There are no other car parks within 
Chichester city which offer free of 
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

charged by the current operator at 
County Hall, for example £3.00 for up 
to 4 hours and £5.00 for longer than 4 
hours, and that there should be no 
charges on Sundays or Public 
Holidays. 

Section (iii) 
They agree that it is necessary to 
introduce a time limit to the Library 
parking bays however believe that 20 
minutes is insufficient and would 
suggest 30 minutes as a more suitable 
limit.

charge parking on Sundays.  
Extending the car park charging is 
aimed at providing some consistency 
between WSCC and the District 
Council.
The council must cover the costs of 
provision of parking which includes 
expenditure to bring the car parks up 
to current standards, rates, insurance, 
maintenance, lighting, and staff 
cover.  Charges are set to assist with 
covering these costs and to help 
turnover in car parks. 
Whilst we appreciate that you are 
dissatisfied with the proposed 
charges, and the proposal to increase 
parking fees is never popular, the 
County Council must, however, make 
decisions which meet the objectives 
as set out above.  We can confirm that 
we will be monitoring these charges 
closely to understand whether there 
are any adverse effects on local 
communities. It should also be noted 
that there is some parking free of 
charge after 5.30pm (until 9am) and 
on Sundays on the roads. 
Your comments regarding the time 
limit at the library are noted and we 
will seek to increase this waiting time 
to 30 minutes following a number of 
responses to this point. 
Thank you again for your feedback.

Resident of Wall Cottage Drive

Hopes the Council will consider granting 
resident visitor parking permits to the few 
residents in and around Wall Cottage Drive 
as we rely on access to these public parking 
spaces.

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers and while we 
appreciate that you have had the use 
of the parking spaces on an adhoc 
basis the council cannot make 
exceptions to our charging for those 
residents living adjacent to county 
hall. It should also be noted that there 
is some parking free of charge after 
5.30pm (until 9am) and on Sundays 
on the roads. Thank you again for 
your feedback.
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

Resident of The Witterings 

As a volunteer bell ringer at 
Chichester Cathedral they regularly 
park in West Street from 8:30 am to 
10:30 am on Sundays and also on 
practice nights from 18:00 until 
21:30. The proposed changes will 
make it both expensive and difficult to 
continue to provide the free service to 
the cathedral and local community. 
They have not observed any shortage 
of parking spaces in West Street 
during these times so see no reason 
why parking needs to be restricted to 
30 minutes. They also believe that 
continually increasing parking charges 
and charged time within Chichester 
can only be detrimental in 
encouraging people to use the city 
centre. Therefore object to all of the 
outlined proposals.

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers, the intention is 
to charge from 10:00am on a Sunday 
and while it is understood that the bell 
ringing is a free service to the public 
if the council is to treat the public 
equally then we need to charge all 
groups who use the car park. 
Unfortunately the car parks at county 
hall, the library and the record office 
do not fall within the same policies as 
on street parking and the hours and 
charging method reflects as close as 
possible those used by the District 
Council in their main car parks. It 
should also be noted that there is 
some parking free of charge after 
5.30pm (until 9am) and on Sundays 
on the roads. Thank you again for 
your feedback.

Cathedral Tower Master 

Very concerned at the car parking 
changes and charges that are 
proposed for the car parks close to the 
Cathedral Bell Tower and the 
restrictions to parking. 

If space is available they park on West 
Street or Tower Street but if not they 
use the WSCC car parks when they 
ring for services on a Sunday, practice 
nights on a Wednesday – 6.00pm to 
9.00pm and more recently our new 
ringers practice on a Monday evening 
– 6.30pm to 8.30pm. At all other 
times when they ring the band either 
use the public car parks or come by 
public transport. As you may be aware 
we are all volunteers and we only get 
paid to ring for weddings and some 
special services by prior arrangement. 
At all other times we provide our 
services for free. 

At a time when most towers are 
struggling to find ringers this is going 
to have a detrimental effect on our 

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers, while it is 
understood that the bell ringing is a 
free service to the public if the 
council is to treat the public equally 
then we need to charge all groups 
who use the car park. It should also be 
noted that there is some parking free 
of charge after 5.30pm (until 9am) 
and on Sundays on the roads. Thank 
you again for your feedback.
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

band. Our ringers live mainly outside 
of Chichester itself and travel in from 
The Witterings, Selsey, Westergate 
and Bognor Regis to ring. There are 
also ringers from other towers, eg 
Bosham, Pagham, Petworth, 
Portsmouth who regularly come and 
support the Monday and Wednesday 
practices and we call upon them when 
we do not have sufficient local ringers 
to make up a band. Some ringers 
have already indicated that they may 
not be such regular attendees if they 
have to pay to park or cannot park 
close by. 

The bells and ringers are appreciated 
by so many in the area and the bells 
would be missed if we had to curtail 
some of our ringing. 

Therefore they object to the TRO 
proposal and would be grateful if you 
would give consideration to the above 
facts.
Resident of Westergate 

County Council officers at times are 
required to leave their vehicles 
overnight or beyond 6pm on Council 
business, and therefore should not 
have to pay for parking, if they have a 
valid permit. Is a system going to be 
put in place to allow this level of 
flexibility? Fully support the rest of the 
proposals, as it will generate revenue, 
but this needs to be considered.

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers. Officers who 
have a valid permit displayed in their 
vehicles will not be subject to parking 
charges while they are on official 
council business. Thank you again for 
your feedback.

Resident of Spitalfield Lane

By charging in the evening you push 
evening parkers into surrounding 
streets thereby making it harder for 
residents to park even when they 
have a permit scheme because this 
isn't in force in the evenings. This is 
shown as a problem on Sundays since 
charging has started in car parks. 
Other city's and towns are reducing or 
abolishing parking charges to 
encourage city centre visitors yet here 
is another proposal to drive people 
away

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers we understand 
that you disagree with the charging 
and the potential impact locally. 
Firstly, thank you for your feedback 
to this consultation.  It is always 
helpful to have suggestions and 
comments from our local 
communities when we are considering 
parking charge implementation. The 
council car parks are not classed as 
public car parks and while residents 
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

may have had access to parking in the 
past the council needs to start 
charging to cover the cost of owning 
and maintaining its assets. It is never 
popular to implement charges when 
people have had things free in the past 
but given the financial pressures on 
the authority this has had to happen. 
Thanks you again for your feedback.  

Resident of Wall Cottage Drive

Object to the proposal and would like 
to make a suggestion for Residents’ 
Visitors Permits to lessen the effect on 
local residents. 
1. The huge increase in the daily 
Saturday charge from £3 to £13.40 is 
unreasonable, especially in the Record 
Office car park which lies outside the 
city centre. The Record Office car park 
should remain a long-stay car park. 
2. The hours when charges will apply 
go beyond any other car park in 
Chichester, especially on Sundays 
when charging is proposed from 8am 
to 8pm (other car parks charge from 
10am to 5pm on Sundays). The 
evening charge places County Hall and 
the Record Office as premium car 
parks, despite not being near to 
premium attractions. The only other 
car parks which have evening charges 
are Northgate (aimed at theatre 
goers) and New Park Road (aimed at 
the New Park Centre). There is no 
equivalent premium attraction near 
County Hall, except for the cathedral 
on the occasions when they have a 
major evening event. The St Cyriacs 
car park remains free in the evenings, 
despite being closer to many 
restaurants and the Assembly Room. 
3. Local residents in West Street, 
North Walls (nos. 7-10) and Wall 
Cottage Drive have no parking spaces 
for visitors and have relied upon 
County Hall to welcome family and 
friends outside of office hours. At this 
high price, we will have to park 
elsewhere in the city, or choose to get 
together elsewhere. 
4. Leave it to local independent shops 
and BID to comment on whether 
increasing charges will drive shoppers 
elsewhere. 
5. Making the charge applicable on 

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers we understand 
that you disagree with the charging 
and the potential impact locally. 
Firstly, thank you for your feedback 
to this consultation.  It is always 
helpful to have suggestions and 
comments from our local 
communities when we are considering 
parking charge implementation. The 
council car parks are not classed as 
public car parks and while residents 
may have had access to parking in the 
past the council needs to start 
charging to cover the cost of owning 
and maintaining its assets. It is never 
popular to implement charges when 
people have had things free in the past 
but given the financial pressures on 
the authority this has had to happen. 
The charging structure that the 
council is intending on adopting is to 
closely mirror local car parks so as 
not to enter into competition with the 
district council. The intention is not to 
charge from 8:00am on a Sunday but 
from 10:00am as happens in other car 
parks in the city. It should also be 
noted that there is some parking free 
of charge after 5.30pm (until 9am) 
and on Sundays on the roads. Your 
final point on increasing the time at 
the library is acknowledged and we 
intend on increasing the waiting time 
to 30 minutes. Thanks you again for 
your feedback.
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CHS8022
Consultation Response Summary

TRO/CHS9017/RC

Sundays from 8am appears to be 
aimed at people attending early 
services at the cathedral. Why pick on 
them? Other car parks in Chichester 
start charging from 10am. 

The effect on local residents could be 
managed better by providing a 
scheme of Residents’ Visitor Permits, 
just as CDC already support for most 
controlled parking zones. This would 
enable residents still to welcome 
family and friends while making a 
small but reasonable contribution to 
WSCC finances. 

Finally, support the idea of making the 
Library parking spaces limited in time, 
but I doubt that 20 minutes is 
realistic. Suggest making the limit 30 
minutes would allow someone to 
browse for books or find the 
information they need, and then 
return to their car in time.
Dean of Chichester Cathedral 

Some years ago those attending 
services at Chichester Cathedral on 
Sundays were given permission to 
park free of charge at County Hall. It 
would seem that this facility is being 
withdrawn. This will have a 
detrimental effect on those who have 
valued this concession.
Resident of Bethwines Close 

This seems to be yet another attempt 
to raise income at the expense of the 
Chichester city. It will further deter 
visitors and reduce the attractiveness 
of Chichester to visitors and is likely to 
speed the further decline of shopping 
in the city. This is further exasperated 
by the crazy system of Pay when you 
Park rather than Pay when you leave 
Resident of Hambrook

Please do not introduce parking 
charges between 6pm and 8pm and 
on Sundays because this will increase 
the pressure on free on street parking 
places in West Street and near the 
Library at these times. For cathedral 
bellringers (all volunteers) it is 
essential to park close to the cathedral 
for evening practices (twice a week 
Monday and Wednesday) which start 

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers, while it is 
understood that the bell ringing is a 
free service to the public if the 
council is to treat the public equally 
then we need to charge all groups 
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at 6.30pm and finish at 9pm and for 
Sunday service ringing. A majority of 
the ringers are over 60 so on 
restricted incomes. It is a struggle to 
keep this public service going without 
additional deterrents. The cathedral 
bells are not easy to ring and people 
come from quite far away (eg 
Fontwell, Petworth, Pagham) to ring 
and to train new recruits. 
In general they feel evening & Sunday 
parking charges are counter-
productive while we have limited and 
expensive public transport.

who use the car park. Thank you 
again for your feedback.

Resident of Tangmere

We pay enough already for parking in 
the city, we will no doubt not see any 
improvements around the city for the 
additional charges, what about those 
who may now not be able to afford to 
park? Asks how the additional cash 
made will be spent? Suggests 
improving existing car parks or the 
appalling state of a lot of our roads 
around the city. 

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers and we 
understand that you have concerns 
regarding the charging and where the 
income will be used.
Firstly, thank you for your feedback 
to this consultation.  It is always 
helpful to have suggestions and 
comments from our local 
communities when we are considering 
parking charge implementation.  
The revenue that the council gets will 
contribute towards the cost of 
maintaining the parking facilities.  
The council must cover the costs of 
provision of parking which includes 
expenditure to bring the car parks up 
to current standards, rates, insurance, 
maintenance, lighting, and staff 
cover. Whilst we appreciate that you 
are dissatisfied with the proposed 
charges, and the proposal to increase 
parking fees is never popular, the 
County Council must, however, make 
decisions which meet the objectives 
as set out above.  Thank you again for 
your feedback.

Resident of Hove

The main problem they can see is that 
by making it pay and display during 
the daytime, there is no guarantee of 
a space so staff could drive into the 
centre of Chichester, not get a space 

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers, parking is a 
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and then have to drive round. This will 
increase traffic in the city centre, not 
reduce it.

limited resource and unfortunately 
even for staff we are unable to 
guarantee parking. Thank you again 
for your feedback.

Resident of Wall Cottage Drive 

Objecting to the evening weekend and 
bank holiday charges being applied 
and/or increased as it will negatively 
affect the local economy and places 
like the cathedral, library and 
museum. 

Support the charging for staff parking 
but question why it is so cheap - 
effectively subsidised or a taxable 
benefit if/when you bring in the new 
charging periods and rates for public 
use.

Thank you for your consultation 
response regarding the proposed 
parking charges to be introduced at 
County Hall, The Library and Record 
Office.  Your feedback has been 
considered by officers, while it is 
understood if the council is to treat 
the public equally then we need to 
charge all groups who use the car 
park. The proposal to charge staff, 
while being relatively cheap 
compared to the public, it is 
increasing the cost per day by 100% 
for those that have to pay and where 
an employer provides parking for 
their staff at their place of work this is 
not classed as a taxable benefit. 
Thank you again for your feedback.
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